Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

Missionaries to

QUEENSLAND, AUSTRALIA



Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

May 2012

Dear Praying Friends & Family,

"God is great, God is good, let us thank Him for our food. By His hand we all are fed, give us Lord our daily bread." When I was in first grade we used to say this prayer before we went to lunch at a public school in Jonesville, NC (That would be illegal now, never mind...). The content of that prayer we prayed as six-year-old children is found throughout Scripture. *Great is the Lord and greatly to be praised* (Psalm 48:1). *Thou art good, and doest good; teach me thy statutes* (Psalm 119:68). I realize it is not Thanksgiving, but the Lord is worthy of our praise every day!

Thank you for praying for the outreach activities we have had lately. About sixty people attended the continuous cricket match. They heard a clear presentation of the Gospel. Several asked about youth groups and when the next continuous cricket match would be. Please pray that we will be able to have continued opportunities with these young people and their families.

We are having some good R.E. (religious education) classes and opportunities. One of our teachers though is having scheduling problems at one of the biggest primary schools in Townsville. Please pray that these difficulties will be solved quickly. At present, some of the children are being asked to attend R.E. classes during their second break. This makes them choose between free play time or R.E's. I know God can do anything, but again, please pray.

The Bob Jones University mission team will be with us in June to assist with Bible Clubs and Super Saturday. Please pray for wisdom, safety, and God's power for these ministries.

On family notes, Clarisse just turned 10, Bryce turns 7 soon, Becca and I celebrated our 14th anniversary and I turned __ (ah, I forget the rest of it). Please do pray for Reese, as the surgery on her tonsils and parts connected still is not scheduled. We think the sooner the better.

Thank you for your gracious giving and prayer support. We do desire to be faithful in the job the Lord has given us. Thank you again for helping us to reach Australians for Christ.

Love,

Kelly, Becca & kids